

Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, Hoyland Medical Practice

Wednesday 15th July 2015 at 2pm

Present:

Karen Dean

Practice Manager – at the start

John Gessler

Chair
Frank Skorrow

Patient Representative
Sylvia Soar 

Patient Representative
Brian Hyde

Patient Representative
Irene Mack

Patient Representative – joined towards the end

Apologies:

Joanne Stewart
Deputy Chair

Tony Marshall

Secretary
Albert Paget

Patient Representative
Wendy Shorthose       
Patient Representative
Jane Macaulay

Patient Representative

Robert Ellis

Patient Representative

Jackie Carr
  
Practice Manager

WELCOME 

JG welcomed everyone to the sixth meeting of the Patient Reference Group.  

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the last meeting on 17th June 2015 were discussed and agreed as a correct record by the PRG.  
MINIMUM GROUP SIZE
At the last meeting the group agreed to reduce the quorate from six to five. The papers were meant to be changed and signed off at this meeting but as they were not, the meeting was not quorate but was held nonetheless. The chair will work to resolve this with JC / KD.

AGENDA
With only a few people present, the group had a general and wide ranging discussion around several areas of interest to the practice in particular and health in general.

RECRUTING MEMBERS TO THE PRG
The group wondered if the screens in the waiting room could be used to promote the PRG. JG thought that they already did carry that message but would ask the practice managers to confirm this. 
FS reported on his successes and otherwise in putting up posters provided by the Jackie promoting the PRG. One went up in the butchers shop but as they have now closed it is behind shutters. Walkers’ newsagents put one up as have the Library and seeing it is what prompted Brian to join. The Co-op pharmacy had to consult with their head office first but did agree to put one up. The Hoyland Family Dental Centre (NHS) said they could not as it was against their ‘practice’ to do so.

Frank will continue to look around the area for places to put the posters, including 2 more chemists and a Post office, and is asking the reception staff if they could have one on the blank wall by the signing in book.

patient.emisaccess.co.uk 
JG asked the group on their experiences, if any, of using the Emis system. The group reported that they had had varying degrees of success and frustration using it. On the plus side, if you have a computer, are comfortable using it and only want to perform simple tasks, then it is satisfactory. It can be easily used to order repeat prescriptions and make an appointment.

On the negative side, you cannot get the results of, for example, a blood test. If you try to use it to send a message without ordering a repeat prescription the system will not let up. If you use ‘special characters’ in the message box, such as a ‘*’ or ‘/’ it complains.

Using it to book an appointment is not straightforward. The group would like to know the difference between a ‘General Appointment’, a ‘Do Not Book’ and a Pre-Bookable’.

The general view of the group was that the Emis system was barely usable or fit for purpose but could be made to work. They would appreciate some guidance on its use from the practice managers. One the group understood it they might be able to run computer literacy lessons in the waiting room or the library.
HAUGHTON THORNLEY MEDICAL CENTRES

JG introduced the group to a medical centre in Hyde (http://htmc.co.uk/) he knew of which has a very full website. On their website is a wide range of information including information on health topics, their PRG, DNAs and ways to remember appointments. Their website also allows patients access to their notes. The group wondered if the Practice Managers would like to see if there was anything there that Hoyland could use.
DO NOT ATTENDS
FS reported that the idea of having one or two sessions a week where people can just turn up for appointments was being run successfully in some practices in the area and the group would like to know if the practice has or would consider this.
The group considered negative and positive messages and which might be more effective. 

Negative messaging includes threats of fines, letters and posters in the waiting room informing people who have turned up for their appointments about people who have not.

Positive messaging has been tried, successfully, in Bedfordshire over three years ago. Here, two simple measured produced large reductions in DNA. The first was to ask patients to write down the appointment dates and times themselves and, if booking over the phone, repeat back the date and time to the receptionist. The second was to change posters to state how many patients had attended their appointments on time. These two measures reduced DNAs by 31% in a month.  See http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-17298612 for more details.
The group also like the printing out of appointment times on sticky labels that can be put in diaries.

TELEPHONE SYSTEM
A member of the group has tried the new system. They reported that they were answered by an automated voice who said something like ‘Please wait for a Receptionist’ before being put in a queue. They were not told what position in the queue they were, which would have been useful. A fuller explanation of the system from the practice managers would be welcome.

PHARMACY FIRST
Several members of the group had used Pharmacy First and found it very useful. However, no one had used their ‘Medicine Review’ and few had heard of it. This led the discussion to if the problem really was patient education.

PATIENT EDUCATION
The group felt that something like a flowchart would be useful to help people know when to use the Pharmacy, when to make a GP or nurse appointment and when to use A&E. Personal experiences highlighted a general sense that people, including first aiders and paramedics, were saying patients should be sent to A&E ‘just in case’ or because some GP surgeries cannot or will not do minor surgery such as stitching a deep cut.
The group would like to know if this practice can cope with minor injuries and if so, does it have a nurse that patients can see with minor injuries?

NAMED ACCOUNTABLE GP
The group would like some more information around this especially;

· it is true?

· what does it mean?

· can people change their accountable GP

ACTION POINTS FROM THE MEETING

· FS will continue to look for places to post posters.

· JG to sort out paperwork needed to reduce quorate from six to five.

· The group would appreciate it of Practice managers, KD and JC, could:

· report on current state of phone system 

· confirm messages about the PRG are displayed on the TV screens in the waiting room

· provide any guidance they may have on the Emis system

· say what minor injuries the practice can cope with

· explain the ‘Accountable GP’

· The group as a whole will forward any ideas for the next meeting to the Chair and Practice managers.

AGENDA, DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
No items were specifically raised for the next agenda.

The date and time for the next meeting was provisionally booked for the 19th August at 2pm.
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